
            

Project Name: 12th Street Storm Outfall: Phase 1B – Outfall to 12th Street and Water Quality Pond

Bid Number: #FD20-10-145

Date: November 11, 2020

Project Manager: Andrew T. Fisher

Item 1:
An error was discovered in the November 4 Pre-proposal presentation Slide 31 "Preliminary Projectc 
Schedule."  Dates for FOR (90%) Design, Bid Package Submittal, and Construction Bidding/Award 
should read "2022" as consistent with the RFP, not 2021.

Item 2:

A question was submitted regarding the planned timing of constructing the Poudre Trail 
to connect to the planned segment with this project.
At current, future connections are not programmed and can be expected to be completed no sooner 
than five years.

Item 3:

A question was submitted regarding the proposed use of 11x17 sheets in proposals and 
how they will count towards 18-page limit.
Proposals may include up to four (4) sheets sized 11x17 for presentation of maps, exhibits, schedule 
of fees, or project schedule.  The larger sheets may count as one sheet towards the 18-page limit.  
Use of 11x17 sheets solely for standard text, photos and graphics shall count as two sheets.  Per 
the RFP, the cover, cover letter, table of contents and resumes are exempt from the maximum page 
count.

Item 4: A question was submitted asking the WQCV in the CDOT pond.  
Per the 2012 Design Report produced by Muller Engineering:  0.41 ac-ft

Item 5:

A question was submitted asking the current hydraulic level of service of the Highway 85 
Bridge.
The bridge does not over-top in the 100-year flood, as Highway 85 overtops at the 8th Street 
intersection, creating a flow split.   Anderson Consulting Engineers reported the US Highway 85 
Bridge conveys 4,500 cfs prior to the water surface elevation impacting the low chord of the bridge.  
This is among the smallest bridge capacities reported by Anderson between Island Grove and Ash 
Avenue.  Additionally, per the Preliminary Riskmap model:
Low chord of bridge elevation:  4639.30
2% Annual Flood WSEL:  4639.25
1% Annual Flood WSEL:  4639.78

Item 6: This addendum is the final addendum for this project.  Consultants are reminded to submit 
proposals before 2pm on Friday, November 20.  

Item 7: Proposals are to be submitted electronically as per attached.
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ONLY ELECTRONIC RFP RESPONSES WILL BE ACCEPTED DURING THE 
COVID-19 EVENT 

 
Instructions for electronic submittal. 
 
Email your RFP Response to purchasing@greeleygov.com.   Submit your RFP response 
to this email only – please do not email to multiple people.  Only email’s sent to 
purchasing@greeleygov.com will be considered as responsive to the request for 
proposals.  Emails sent to other City emails may be considered as non-responsive and 
may not be reviewed. 
 
Proposals shall be submitted in a single Microsoft Word or PDF file under 20MB  
 
The RFP number and Project name must be noted in the subject line, otherwise the 
proposal may be considered as non-responsive to the RFP. 
 
Electronic submittals will be held, un-opened, until the time and date noted in the RFP 
documents or posted addenda.   
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